
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Hayden GroomsHaydenGrooms@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 2/6/2017 1:59:14 PM
Subject: Re: Lowcountry Meetings

​Great. Don't forget the Republican clubs.


From: Hayden Grooms
 
Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 1:33 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: RE: Lowcountry Meetings 
 
I can compile a list of events that seem like they would have a large attendance (events other than the normal county 
GOP meetings), and their dates for February and March by the end of the day. However, I would most likely need to 
update the list as I find out about other events not listed on the State GOP website, contact information of the hosts, 
etc.
 

From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 1:23 PM
 
To: Hayden Grooms 
Subject: Re: Lowcountry Meetings
 
​Ok. When can you have the larger list put together? We'll take a look at it as one document.

From: Hayden Grooms
 
Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 11:58 AM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: Lowcountry Meetings 
 
Attached is a list of meetings in the lowcountry, sorted by attendance (#1 being highest). I am working on a similar list 
for the rest of the coast such as Horry, Georgetown and Beaufort counties. I have a more general list of such events 
statewide and am continually getting new information on the attendance of these events and updating the lists 
accordingly. I will send a rough draft of this general list by the end of the day so that you can see what events I 
currently have in mind.
I have a rudimentary understanding of the issues in each area of the state but I will continue to research and update 
the lists I find new information. Let me know if you see anything that needs to be added or any other instruction you 
may have.
Thank you,
Hayden Grooms
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